
 

Greeting from South Dakota! 

Yes, you read that correctly: we have finally made the transition to our new home. On September 1st, we 
met the landlord to get the keys to our rental house in Sioux Falls and began the process of moving in. It 
has been a major change of pace, as I had no intentions of moving west until we had full support. However, 
we are trusting the Lord as he has directed us to go ahead and move.

We currently have 59% of our needed support, which unfortunately doesn’t cover all of our current living 
expenses. I know the Lord will provide, so we are continuing deputation from this new home base. 
Thankfully our new location will allow us to travel to a lot of areas and churches that were previously more 
difficult to reach due to travel distances. The plan is to be on the deputation trail for about 6 more months, 
then hit the ground running next spring when the snow melts. Lord willing, we can raise the remainder of 
our support even sooner than that and be about the Father’s business preaching the gospel to Sioux Falls 
as soon as possible.

We will be making a trip back to Georgia at the end of the month for our ordination service, meetings in 
Virginia and the Who Will Go? Conference in Indiana. My ordination service will be held at our home church 
on September 25, 2021 at 2:00 pm. The service will be held at Cloverleaf Missionary Baptist Church (1117 
Grassdale Road NW Cartersville, GA). Please let me know if you plan to attend. 

Now that we have officially moved into our home, we have a new personal mailing address. Our support 
address remains the same, but if you need to send something other than support, please call or text and I 
can provide our new address. 

Now that we are almost completely moved in, we have only a few remains items to be prepared for our 
work here. With so many in our family, rising grocery prices, and the harsh winters here, we would like to 
have an extra full size freezer. This would allow us to hunt, stock up when prices are good, and just 
generally be prepared for anything that may arise. I’ll also be looking for a small car to use for ministry work. 
My plan includes a large amount of door knocking, visitation and leafletting and I will want to have a fuel 
efficient vehicle for all that driving around Sioux Falls. 

We are so incredibly thankful for all of our supporting friends and churches, which have allowed us to get 
here to the field. Help us pray for full support to come in quickly so we can get to work!

Please be in prayer with us for these requests:
-complete deputation in 6 months or less, remainder of support needed
-we need a freezer to be able to stock up on groceries to help get through the winter
-a small, fuel efficient car for ministry work around town
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